Radical Reference meeting

December 9, 2005

NYC

present were Jenna, Melissa, Lia, Torie, Jonny, Dena, Julie, and Cherie
1.  Fundraising.  Dena will continue to look into using Click & Pledge (www.clickandpledge.com), affiliated with the Nonprofit Matrix, on the Rad Ref site.  They take a 4% cut of donations and would send Rad Ref a check for the rest.  Dena will look at their privacy policy.

Rad Ref also does have a PayPal account, set up a few months ago by Michele McGuinness.  It would be ready to go as soon as a button is put up on the site.  But we think we should hold off on this for now.

How does Rad Ref become a legal entity?  Do we even want to?  This is something that would have to be discussed on the RR Discuss list, if ever.  An individual could also open a bank account as an individual with a DBA (doing business as) and handle any donations.  However, those funds would count as income for that individual.

Local collectives (like the NYC one) could also just have donation buttons on their own pages for local fundraising or to distribute to the entire Rad Ref project as needed (this is the model of the Independent Media Centers, where the Urbana-Champaign IMC handles the donations for all of the other centers).

There should be a separate meeting  (or a planned part of a regular NYC meeting) just for discussion of fundraising methods and brainstorming.  Some quick ideas we tossed out are book sales (with carts?), Rad Ref drill teams at ALA, movie nights at the Bluestockings bookstore, and most excitingly, a Radical Reference organizer.  After one attendee confessed to owning a new Franklin-Covey organizer, the inspiration hit that Rad Ref should produce its own organizer – more useful than a Slingshot and much cooler than anything Franklin-Covey would come up with.  Instead of just factoids (a la Slingshot and the Autonomedia Jubilee Saints calendars), an RR datebook would include our most interesting reference questions and answers, as well as tips for finding information on specific topics.  2007, anyone??

2. LIS student conference in NY.  The conference will most likely take place on March 11, 2006, 10-4, at the Community Church on 30th St between Park and Madison Aves.  The conference working group is considering whether to rent just the main space ($600, which includes A/V equipment) or the main space and the smaller rooms downstairs (an additional $600; these would be ideal for break-out sessions).  Gabe is working on a Web site, which will include a pre-conference survey of things attendees want to discuss there.

The conference committee is planning a fundraiser, probably at Bluestockings, that would include a movie screenin’, zine readin’, and guitar strummin’.

The next conference planning meeting will be January 8, sometime in the afternoon, at a place to be determined.  Post to the NYC RR list if you’re interested in getting involved!

3. NYC Free Calendar.  Melissa has been helping them for the past couple of months, gathering information on free readings and educational events.  She will post to the NYC list to see if anyone else wants to help out.

Jenna reported that Todd Eaton had also asked for Rad Ref’s help collecting information for the nyprotest list.

Cherie mentioned that the Compass for Change site (compassforchange.net) has an events calendar and would accept postings for Rad Ref events.

4. National Conference on Organized Resistance.  Jenna and Dena will be attending and presenting a workshop on fact-checking and Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) requests.  Jonny and Melissa will be attending and presenting a workshop on using public library resources.  There will probably also be an opportunity to table for the group.  Jenna will post an FYI about Rad Ref’s participation in the conference to the main list.

5. Lightning Bug and the question-answering process in general.  The general consensus tonight was that it’s best to get something in your inbox – few are disciplined enough to continually check a question board on their own.

Could we randomize LB assignments better (the way it is now is that as each new person signs up, that person gets the next question)?  Could we have the questions go to the entire group first and then get assigned if no one claims then within 24 hours?  (Eric of InterActivist said this would be very difficult to engineer.)

We decided the best next step would be to have another SILC session with Daniel and Mark, the LB guys, and any interested Rad Ref folks.  The tentative date is Sunday, December 18.  Jenna will post an invitation to the main list.

This discussion also led to talk about doing outreach to drum up more “patrons” – we could reach out to activist groups in NYC, unions (Cherie was particularly interested in this), people at Critical Mass (someone not riding could pass out flyers), etc.

Jonny suggested creating pathfinders on specific topics, like a comprehensive resource on labor law.

-- Melissa Morrone
